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SUBJECT:  Sustainability of Successful Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) Initiatives
SUMMARY:  The Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan (JJOMP) has proven effective in reducing juvenile involvement in crime and the criminal justice system with significant savings in both detention and court-related costs.  This has been achieved through partnerships involving coordinated planning and evaluation and implementation of a variety of service initiatives connecting criminal justice and human services.  These partnerships involve not only the relevant criminal justice and human services agencies but also officials representing city, county and state jurisdictions.  This success could be jeopardized over the next two to three years, however, by loss of funding for many of these initiatives.  Demonstration grants will be coming to an end and several on-going state and federal sources are being reduced or eliminated.
The JJOMP Oversight Committee has completed an initial review of its initiatives to determine the potential magnitude and timing of the funding problem and develop strategies for sustaining enough of these new efforts to maintain overall system progress.  The Chair of the Oversight Committee, Judge Patricia Clark, and Bruce Knutson, Juvenile Court Director, are prepared to brief the Law, Justice and Human Services Committee today on the issue of sustaining success.
The JJOMP Oversight Committee has identified 15 initiatives that are currently scheduled to  lose all or a significant portion of their funding over the next three annual budget cycles (2005-2007).  They have grouped them into 3 categories based on funding source and potential funding strategies.  Strategies identified thus far include: capturing and reinvesting savings where they can be demonstrated at both the state and county level; realigning funding from related programs and looking for replacement funding from general coffers when the other strategies are not very feasible.  They have already had one “realignment” success.  The state’s regional Department of Child and Family Services Office (DCFS) has agreed to pick up funding one of the family therapy teams currently supported with one-time state BECCA settlement funds.  DCFS will use money it is currently using for generic family counseling to fund a service that has proven to be very cost effective.
The Law, Justice and Human Services Committee may want to consider giving direction to the Executive and the independently elected law and justice officials to develop legislative program strategies and budget proposals that assure the continued success of the JJOMP effort,  Given the financial challenge facing the county, this will mean identifying those initiatives that are most critical to continued success, looking at realignment and business changes within the juvenile system and looking at tradeoffs – first within each department/agency, then, more broadly within the criminal justice and human services systems.
ATTENDING:
Patricia Clark, Chief Juvenile Judge, Juvenile Court, King County Superior Court
Bruce Knutson, Juvenile Court Director, King County Superior Court
Terry Mark, Assistant Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services

ATTACHMENTS:
1. Sustaining Juvenile Justice Operational Master Plan- Related Programs

2. Highlights of JJOMP-Related Program Outcomes

3. Juvenile Justice Funding and Sustainability Timelines
